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“Our family serving your family since 1907” 

First funeral at Gedling Crematorium
On Monday 9th January Mark Ridout conducted the first funeral at the new Gedling Crematorium. The crematorium, 

which is sited on Catfoot Lane in Lambley is still awaiting some finishing touches to the grounds, but Matthew and 
Nigel, who were attending as driver / bearers were impressed. 

Clockwise from top left, Matthew, Kevin Brown, Mark Ridout, Revd. Keith Williams and Nigel; Mark in front of the 
new chapel; inside the chapel; the outside; the catafalque; Mark paging in front of the hearse. 



Matthew Lymn Rose would like to nominate Mark Stone. 
Mark arrived at BHX on the New Year Bank Holiday for 
D�ÁLJKW�WR�'XEOLQ�EXW�WKH�KDQGOLQJ�DJHQW�GLG�QRW�DUULYH��
:LWKRXW�DQ\�LVVXH�KH�GURYH�WKH�ERG\�WR�+RO\KHDG�WR�HQVXUH�
KH�PDGH�WKH�IXQHUDO�LQ�'XEOLQ�

Ben Percival has nominated Dean ‘Spud’ Spencer, whilst 
RQ�WKH�ZD\�WR�À[�D�PHPRULDO�LQ�:LOORXJKE\�RQ�WKH�:ROGV�KH�
pulled a lady out of  the car after she spun it and ended up 
RQ�WKH�URRI��+H�WKHQ�ZDLWHG�IRU�KHU�IDPLO\�WR�DUULYH�ZKLOVW�
FRPIRUWLQJ�KHU�

and the winner is 
**Mark**

Welcome to Angela Knight and Ian Richardson
¶+L��,�DP�$QJHOD��,�OLYH�LQ�/LWWOHRYHU��'HUE\�DQG�DV�D�IUHVK�FKDSWHU�LQ�P\�)XQHUDO�FDUHHU�QRZ�
EHJLQV�ZLWK�$��:��/\PQ�,�ZLOO�EH�ZRUNLQJ�LQ�WKH�QHZ�EUDQFK�LQ�/LWWOHRYHU��(OHYHQ�\HDUV�DJR�,�
DFFLGHQWO\�¶IHOO·�LQWR�DUUDQJLQJ�DQG�P\�IXQHUDO�DGYHQWXUH�EHJDQ��,�KDYH�KDG�D�IHZ�GLIIHUHQW�UROHV�
RYHU�WKH�\HDUV��$UUDQJHU��6HQLRU�$UUDQJHU�DQG�)XQHUDO�)OHHW�'ULYLQJ�$VVHVVRU��,�KDG�FRPSOHWHG�
P\�'LS��)$$�ZKHQ�,�GHFLGHG�WR�WDNH�D�EUHDN�IURP�IXQHUDOV�LQ�-DQXDU\�������,�KDYH�KDG�D�
IHZ�ZHHNV�WUDLQLQJ�ZLWK�-XOHV�DW�1RWWLQJKDP�DQG�-DQH�DW�:ROODWRQ�DQG�KDYH�QRZ�PRYHG�WR�
2VPDVWRQ�3DUN�XQWLO�0DUN�UHWXUQV�·

&RQJUDWXODWLRQV�WR�.LP�
DQG�&DOYLQ�RQ�WKH�ELUWK�
RI �6RSKLH�/RXLVH�1LFKROV��
6RSKLH�ZDV�ERUQ�RQ��WK�
-DQXDU\����GD\V�LQWR�.LP·V�
PDWHUQLW\�OHDYH�

6KDURQ�ZDV�SOHDVHG�WR�EH�DEOH�WR�KHOS�YLOODJHUV�IURP�*RWKDP�ZKR�EURXJKW�
WKLV�VWRQH�LQWR�WKH�VWRQH�PDVRQV�WR�EH�OHWWHUHG��%HQ�À[HG�WKH�VWRQH�LQ�IURQW�
RI �WKH�EDQG�VWDQG�LQ�*RWKDP�6TXDUH�

The ‘Best Practice of  the Month Award’ nominations for February are:

¶+HOOR��,�DP�,DQ��,�KDYH�VWDUWHG�ZRUNLQJ�DW�5++�DV�D�
FDVXDO�'ULYHU���%HDUHU��,�KDYH�UHFHQWO\�UHWLUHG�IURP�
1RWWLQJKDP�&LW\�+RPHV�ZKHUH�,�ZDV�D�/HDUQLQJ�DQG�
'HYHORSPHQW�RIÀFHU��,�OLYH�LQ�$UQROG�ZLWK�P\�ZLIH�DQG�
WZR�FKLOGUHQ��3ULRU�WR�ZRUNLQJ�IRU�WKH�1&+��,�ZRUNHG�
IRU�%ULWLVK�*DV�DV�D�:RUN�3ODQQHU�LQ�WKH�FHQWUDO�KHDWLQJ�
'HSDUWPHQW��,�KDYH�VSHQW����\HDUV�ZLWK�WKH�7$�DQG�
$UP\�&DGHW�)RUFH�ZKHUH�,�ZDV�FRPSDQ\�FRPPDQGHU�
IRU�'�&RPSDQ\�'HUE\VKLUH�$&)��0\�PDLQ�LQWHUHVWV�DUH�
PXVLF�DQG�DOO�RXWGRRU�SXUVXLWV�LQFOXGLQJ�SRW�KROLQJ�DQG�
KLJK�OHYHO�FDPSLQJ·



Out and about
Clockwise from right top left ��6WXDUW�6WHPS�ZLWK�WKH�
0LUDJH�+HDUVH�RQ�D�UHFHQW�WUDGH�KLUH�LQ�/ODQGXGQR��+RUVH�
KHDUVH�RXWVLGH�$OO�6DLQWV��&RWJUDYH��7KH�5ROOV�5R\FH�
3KDQWRP�+HDUVH�RXWVLGH�'RQFDVWHU�0LQVWHU��:D\QH��$G\��
0DWWKHZ��,DQ�DQG�(XJHQH��KDYLQJ�D�ZHOO�GHVHUYHG�EUHDN��
3HWH�VHWV�XS�WKH�JUDYH�FDQRS\�DW�7LWKH�*UHHQ��*UDYHVLGH�
FDQRS\�DW�:DOHVE\��7UDGHKLUH�WR�3RUWKFDZO��)ORUDO�GLVSOD\�
IRU�D�ÀUH�ÀJKWHU�



We can do black cars!

0DWWKHZ�DUUDQJHG�IRU�D�ÁHHW�RI �EODFN�5ROOV�
Royce and Bentley vehicles for a family 
ZKR�GLG�QRW�ZDQW�RXU�VLOYHU�ÁHHW��7KH����
cars were sourced from all over the country 
DQG�ZHUH�FRPSOHPHQWHG�ZLWK�,ULVK�ÁDJV��

0DWWKHZ�DQG�3HWH�WRRN�32�DQG�<<(�DIWHU�WKH\�ZHUH�KLUHG�IRU�D�ÀOP�

The refurbishment at 
Nottingham has started. The 
two smaller arranging rooms 
have been painted and have 
new furniture and the Chapels 
are being modernised.



 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                      
Fire Service Preservation Group  

                                                                                    PO Box 62 Nottingham. NG8 4GB 
 
       12th September 2016 
 
 
Dear Chloe, 
Closure of Central Fire Station 
 
I am writing to thank you for the donation towards the closing event at Central Fire 
Station on Sunday 11th September 2016. 
 
The parade of heritage fire appliances was the highlight of the weekend for the 
retired members of the brigade, for serving firefighters and the public and the 
appliances attracted a great deal of attention both during the parade and afterwards. 
The press gave the event considerable coverage on the run up to the event and on 
the day itself. 
 
Along with the thousands of photographs taken that day, the commemorative booklet 
produced for the event will live on for some time as a memento of a place, of people 
and of a time in the city’s history. 
 
It is particularly appreciated that you helped achieve this through your donation  
 
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
 

 
D. A. Needham 
Vice Chairman  
Fire Service Preservation Group – East Midlands. 
�

I write as chairman of Keyworth United 
Community Football Club
 
You recently, through your charita-
ble trust, donated £50 to help us raise 
money during our charity football match on 
Sunday last.

Just a note to say thank you very much for the cheque of £50 which you have 
donated to Wysall and Thorpe Village Hall Fund. It was very unexpected but 
gratefully received.

On behalf of the Town Mayor & members of Ollerton & Boughton Town Council, I would like to thank you for your 
most generous donation towards the Christmas Lights Switch On Event. This year we were able to help Santa to 
provide a free gift for over 200 children who visited him in his Grotto and a cuppa and mince pies or biscuits for the 
older residents visiting the Town Hall.


